ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL
April 17, 2019

PRESENT: Deb Hertz, Michelle Rubel, Angie Christenson, Autumm Brazel, Dr. Dwight Van
Genderen, Larry Perkins, Barbara Ryon, Pastor Ed Frank, Thaine Hopkins, Virginia Otto, Bill
Mather, Julie Potter and Jean Murray.

Doc called the meeting to order, and Pastor Ed opened with prayer. The minutes of the
March meeting were reviewed, and were approved as written.

The following reports were presented:

Trustees: Bill Mather reported that this committee had met Sunday after church and went
over the list of repairs that Pastor Ed and Autumm had compiled. They are beginning to make
these repairs. They discussed putting in a permanent coat rack by the south door. The rope
on the flag broke, and Aaron Christenson will fix this. The Praying Hands sculpture needs to
be re-stained. Motion-sensored lights will be installed in all of the bathrooms. They talked
about replacing the drinking fountain. The siding on the garage at the parsonage was loose,
and has been fixed.

Staff Parish: Michelle Rubel reported that Larry will fill the pulpit on May 12 in our church,
and possibly at Varina, also. Ron Day will fill the pulpit when Pastor Ed is at Annual
Conference.

Missions: Deb Hertz reported that Native American Sunday is May 5, and the following
Sunday is Mother's Day. They will be doing the blankets again for Mother's Day.

Worship: Virginia Otto reported that she has completed the Accompanist list for May and
June, and will start working on July, August and September. The Liturgist list goes through
August. This committee will be setting up the reception for the Confirmation kids on April 28.

Christian Education: Autumm Brazel reported that the Life Line Reveal Party will be held on
Wednesday, April 24 at 6:00 p.m. with a pizza party. The last day of Sunday School is May 5.
This will also be Sunday School Attendance recognition and Teacher recognition. The Adult
Sunday School class will be taking the summer off this year.

Youth Group: Angie Christenson reported that the Youth will be presenting the Easter
Sunrise Service. They will be serving breakfast of biscuits and gravy afterward. The service
will be held at our church this year. They leave for Haiti on June 22-23, and will be returning
on June 28. Ken DeYoung will be their guide while they are there.

Memorial: Doc wondered if there were any funds available to replace plants in the garden if
need be. Barb Ryon will look into it.






